

Dear Pastor and Supporting Church,

Winter 2024

Blessings to you in the name of our Savior. We thank God for your continued prayers and support and pleased to report more fruit added to your account. Since our last letter we have had a 21-year-old young man accept Christ during our Fall revival services. This young man has been the subject of our prayer for over a year now and we rejoice that he finally trusted Christ as his Savior. The young man's name is Leo, and he comes from a charismatic background. Please pray for his spiritual growth.

But Leo was not the only one saved. Just last Sunday one of our teenage young men came forward at the end of the service and trusted Christ as well. Ricky has been under conviction for over a year now but always resisted making a decision for Christ. Last Sunday, the Lord won the battle for this young man's soul! Ricky was a completely broken young man and trusted Christ with the shedding of many tears.

I'm so grateful that God has continued to allow us to see more people being saved. It is also a great joy to see the continued growth in our young Christians. I have great hope that God is going to use some of these young adults in a great way for His work. Please continue to pray as we minister to this group of young believers.

These victories did not come without battles. I'm not sure how it has been at your churches but here it has already been a long winter with much sickness. Our Christmas program and plans were completely interrupted because over half our church got sick with COVID. This happened just after a large portion of the church had just gotten over a nasty cold. Right after Christmas we had an outbreak of the stomach bug. Now, we have some that are dealing with the flu. Perseverance is not just a good attribute to possess in church planting, it is a necessary one.

We did greatly enjoy the opportunity to spend a couple of weeks with our sons who came home for the holidays. I will say it is easy to forget just how much two young men can eat. They seem to have an endless appetite. But we had a great time and are so grateful that our sons are walking with God and serving Him. Pray for Brandon as he finishes his last semester at college and makes decisions about his future.

In my last letter, I mentioned the health problems of my wife's mom. She is scheduled to have another back surgery this week. This will be the third consecutive winter that she has had to have back surgery. Also please pray for my parents and their health as they have been struggling with several issues this winter.

In Christ.

Cuthon D. Dars

Andy Doss

CONTACT INFORMATION:

Anthony Doss 1004 W. 15th Street Merced, CA 95340 mercedbc.org / 209-628-0455 anthonyddoss@gmail.com



MISSION BOARD:

Macedonia World Baptist Missions P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 www.mwbm.org / 706-654-2818 SENDING CHURCH:
Calvary Baptist Church
536 South Main Street
King, NC 27021
336-983-3728 / www.cbcking.org
Pastor Kevin Broyhill